
NONCRIMINAL JUSTICE APPLICANT PRIVACY STATEMENT 

 

Your fingerprints will be used to check the criminal history records of the State of Idaho and the FBI and 
the records will be used solely for the purpose requested and may not be disseminated outside the 

receiving department, related agency or other authorized entity. The collection of applicant fingerprints 
in Idaho is authorized by Idaho Code §67-3008  

 

If you have a criminal history record, the officials making a determination of your suitability for 
employment, license, or other benefit must provide you the opportunity to complete or challenge the 

accuracy of the information in the record.  You should be afforded a reasonable amount of time to 
correct or complete the record (or decline to do so) before officials deny you employment, license, or 
other benefit based on information in the criminal history record.  Disclosure of your Social Security 

number is voluntary and is solicited pursuant to the Federal Privacy Act and Idaho Code §67-3012 to aid 
the processing of an interstate background check request for noncriminal justice purposes allowed by 

federal statute, federal executive order or a state statute that has been approved by the attorney 
general 

 

The procedures for obtaining a change, correction, or updating of your FBI criminal history record are 
set forth in Title 28, Code of Federal Regulations (CFR), Section 16.34.  Information on how to review 
and challenge your FBI criminal history record can be found at https://www.fbi.gov  under “Services” 

and then "Identity History Summary Checks" or by calling (304) 625-5590. 

 

If you decide to challenge the accuracy or completeness of your FBI criminal history record, you should 
send your challenge to the agency that contributed the questioned information to the FBI. Alternatively, 
you may send your challenge directly to the FBI at the same website address as provided above. The FBI 
will then forward your challenge to the agency that contributed the questioned information and request 

the agency to verify or correct the challenged entry. Upon receipt of an official communication from 
that agency, the FBI will make any necessary changes/corrections to your record in accordance with the 
information supplied by that agency. (See 28 CFR 16.30-16.34) If a change, correction or update needs 
to be made to an Idaho criminal history record, that process information is available on the Idaho State 

Police website https://isp.idaho.gov/bci/criminal-history/.  

 

To obtain a copy of your Idaho criminal history in order to review/update/correct the record, you can 
contact the Idaho State Police Alcohol Beverage Control Bureau at (208) 884-7060 or by email at 

www.abc@isp.idaho.gov .   

 

https://www.fbi.gov/
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